
February 11, 2019 

Dear Education Committee Members, 

I am writing in support Chairman Huebert’s proposed amendments HB 2601.  

I believe it is reasonable and logical the KDHE has increased oversight on the mandating of 

vaccines.  KDHE partners with industries directly receiving financial benefit from vaccines.  Our 

representatives REPRESENT for the people of Kansas.  

Mandating a product known to result in injury or death should have considerable oversight and 

study.  

If I created a food product with zero liability that was mandated for all children to eat with 

known neurotoxins that could  injure or kill some of the kids I think there would be significant 

pushback.  

The vaccine issue has become polarized, black and white and it need not be.  I believe it is the 

responsibility of the Education Committee to thoroughly research any product required for 

children to attend school.  I believe we all want the same thing….healthy children.  If we work 

together to become informed of risks and benefits we will have healthier children and a stronger 

Kansas community.   

In the early 2000’s I received the Hep B series while working at St. Francis in Topeka, KS 

resulting in fibromyalgia/ms type symptoms and an overall decline in health from inflammation. 

I was able to heal with the help of a Naturopathic Physician.  Happy to say I am VERY healthy 

now thanks to the healing path of an anti-inflammatory allergen free diet (food allergies 

common side effect of vaccines) and addressing vitamin and mineral deficiencies.  I have 

learned a lot about the susceptibility of vaccine injury.  30-40% of  people have Methylation 

mutations resulting in a poor ability to detox and therefore more susceptible to vaccine injury.  

 

Sincerely, 

Hilary Brown 
Lawrence, Kansas 


